
Board of Mayor and Aldermen Meeting 

Monday, November 2, 2015 

Dyersburg Municipal Court Room 

 

(1) Call to Order:  The Board of Mayor and Aldermen met in regular session on 

Monday, November 2, 2015 in the Dyersburg Municipal Court Room at 7:00 

p.m.  Mayor Holden presided over the meeting.  The meeting opened with 

prayer by Alderman Terry Glover.  Mayor Holden noted all were present on 

the Alderman Board.    

 

(2)       Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of the October 19, 2015 meeting were         

        approved on a motion by Alderwoman Carolyn Norman, followed by a  

        second from Alderman Robert Taylor Jr. The motion passed approving the  

        minutes.       

                                        

(3)       Unfinished Business:  None presented. 

 

(4)       New Business:   

 

  a. Public Hearing – Beer Permit – ASB Inc. 

       DBA Vape N Smoke 

       1755 St. John Avenue 

       Dyersburg, TN 38024 

 

  Mayor Holden announced that this was a notice of public hearing on this permit  

  request.  Police Chief Steve Isbell presented information stating that there did not  

  appear  to be anything found in the background investigation for this beer permit  

  that would show the applicant unworthy of obtaining a beer permit for the   

  business. Being this was noticed as a public hearing, Mayor Holden called for any 

  persons present to speak regarding this permit application.  No public comment  

  was presented. Mayor Holden entertained a motion for approval of the   

  application.  Alderman Bob Kirk moved to approve the application, followed by a 

  second from Alderman Mike Morgan. The motion passed by full Board vote. 

 

 

   b. Main Street Dyersburg Update – Joe Yates 

 

  Mr. Yates presented updated information regarding the progress of    

  Downtown Dyersburg development in 2015, and future plans for 2016.    

 

  c. Bids – Greg Williams, Purchasing Agent.  

 

   No bids were presented. 

 

 



Report from Alderman and Alderwomen:   

 

Aldermen Bob Kirk: No report. 

 

Alderman Bill Escue: No report. 

 

Alderman Terry Glover: No report. 

 

Alderman Kevin Chaney: No report. 

 

Alderwoman Mike Morgan: No report. 

 

Alderman Dennis Moody: No report. 

 

Alderwoman Carolyn Norman: Reported that the corner of Lake Road and Mall Boulevard 

property has become an abused public sign notice graveyard. Mayor Holden stated he would 

review this issue, but noted the property is privately owned.    

 

Alderman Robert Taylor, Jr: Inquired about the railroad crossing at Bowen and Chambers.  

There is no railroad crossing signal.  He stated citizens had expressed safety concerns regarding 

this street crossing. Mayor Holden stated he would review the issue.  

 

 

Communications from the Mayor:  
 

Mayor Holden announced the following: 

 

- Codes enforcement report for October 2015. 

- Announced the Church Safety Seminar. 

 

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.      

      

      

     ___________________________ 

                           John Holden, Mayor 

 

_________________________ 

Robert C. Jones, City Recorder 
 


